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LA CENTER SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 101 


BOARD OF DIRECTORS 


REGULAR MEETING 


 
Minutes 


September 22, 2009 
7:00 p.m. 


High School Library 
 


Present:  Superintendent Mark Mansell, and board members Melissa Miller, Bob Taylor, Cris 
Yaw, John Parsons and Wendy Chord 
Minutes taken by:  Laurie Kansanback 
Administrators:  Dave Holmes, David Cooke, Carol Patton, Scott Lincoln and Bonnie Lock  
Staff:  Dan Bentson-Royal, Shawn Link and Ruth Schrock 
Guests:  Walter Hansen, Melissa Flatt and numerous Students 
 
PART 1.0 – CALL TO ORDER 
Mrs. Miller called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. with the flag salute. 
 
Corrections or Changes to the Agenda: 


Dr. Mansell requests the addition of 6.6 for information on the annual KWRL Meeting. 
 
Audience and Board Communication: 


“Say Something Positive” 
Mr. Parsons started off by commending Dr. Mansell and the Administrative Staff for leading the 
way in innovative thinking, i.e. CORE 24 and putting our budgets online.  We are leaders in the 
state in matters of transparency and what is best for students.  Mrs. Chord is thrilled with the new 
portable bleachers purchased by LCEF.  Mrs. Yaw is very impressed with the work being done 
to make seamless transitions from 5th grade to 6th grade.  Mr. Taylor is pleased that we have had 
a smooth start to the year.  He has only had one phone call and that is a positive.  Mrs. Miller is 
also very excited about the new bleachers provided by LCEF.  Special mention has to be made of 
the extraordinary efforts of Walter Hansen to get the bleachers at a discounted price and in a 
timely delivery schedule.  Good job, Walter!  Dr. Mansell commends the Data Team (DBR, 
Marian and Julie) for their efforts to get the new SIS (Student Information System) up and 
running.  Mr. Lincoln shared that the Primary School is working on Capacity, Collaboration and 
Contemplation.  Ms. Patton thanks all office staff for their very hard work to transition to the 
new SIS.  She went on to let the Board know that the process for selecting this year’s Bobcat 
Ambassadors is well under way as is the Lab Classroom Project for the Intermediate School.  
Mr. Holmes is blown away by the High School environment and the incredibly smooth start to 
the year.  Mr. Cooke agrees with Mr. Holmes on the smooth start of school.  It is really great to 
see our students making so many good choices.  Mr. Bentson-Royal would like to offer kudos to 
the ESD Data Team whose work on our behalf on the Student Information System has been 
outstanding, truly outstanding.  We could not have asked for more.  Mrs. Lock thanked staff and 
her fellow administrators for picking up their various parts of curricular and assessment duties 
that her current assignment make difficult (if not impossible) for her to do.  Mrs. Link shared that 
the kids have earned money for a new thing to do on the Challenge Course called “Bigfoot”.  







With all the nice weather we have been having she invites the Board (or anyone else who may be 
interested) to come on out and give it a try. 
 
Public Input 
None 
 
PART 2.0 – CONSENT AGENDA will be acted upon with a single motion unless a board 
member desires to remove an item from the agenda. 
 
Motion 09/10-1    made by Mr. Taylor, seconded by Mrs. Chord, 
      to approve the consent agenda as follows: 
 
 2.1 Approval of Minutes (GP-8 & EL-11) 
  A. Minutes of meeting held August 25, 2009 
  B. Minutes of workshop held September 8, 2009 
 
 2.2 Vouchers (EL-8, EL-10 & EL-11) 
  A. Payroll for September in an amount not to exceed $725,000.00 
  B. General Fund 2008-09 Warrants #75266-75287 in the amount of  
   $16,755.39 
  C. General Fund 2009-10 Warrants #75288-75383 in the amount of  
   $260,199.87 
  D. Capital Projects Fund Warrant # in the amount of $ NONE 
  E. ASB Fund 2008-09 Warrants #7436-7440 in the amount of $5,328.10 
  F. ASB Fund 2009-10 Warrants #7441-7457 in the amount of $15,344.34 
  G. Private Purpose Fund 2009-10 Warrants #220-221 in the amount of  
   $605.00 
 
 2.3 Personnel (EL-4 & EL-11) 
  A. Classified 
  B. Certificated 
 
 2.4 Donations: 
  A. Jean Ferguson:  Books to the K-8 Library 
  B. Highland Lutheran Church:  27 K-8 Student Backpacks filled with School 
   Supplies and valued at $665 
  C. Yvonne Russell:  Miscellaneous School Supplies 
  D. Bonnie Lock:  Books to K-8 Library valued at $291 
  E. Megan Cooper:  Videos and CDs valued at $120 
  F. Bonnie Poffenroth:  On-going book donations  
 
 2.5 Other Items for Board Review (EL-8 & EL-11) 
  A. Superintendent’s Report (Newspaper Article) 
   1. Principals’ Report – PS-None, IS-None, MS, HS-None 
   2. Curriculum Director Report – NONE 
   3. Technology Director Report – NONE 







   4. Budget Report 
    a. Budget Status 
    b. Cash Flow Analysis Chart 
    c. Cash Flow Analysis 
   5. Enrollment Report 
    a. Enrollment History Graph 
    b. FTE Enrollment 
    c. Head Count Enrollment 
   6. Impact Fee Report 
 
      Motion Carried 
 
PART 3.0 – LINKAGE 


None this month. 
 
PART 4.0 – ASSURANCE OF ORGANIZATIONAL PERFORMANCE (Monitoring  


Reports) ACTION REQUIRED 


 


 4.1 Monitoring Report:  EL-9 Facilities Program 
 
Motion 09/10-2    made by Mrs. Yaw, seconded by Mr. Taylor 
      To approve Monitoring Report EL-9 Facilities 
      Program as submitted. 
 
      Motion Carried 
 
 4.2 Monitoring Report:  EL-10 Asset Protection 
 
Motion 09/10-3    made by Mrs. Yaw, seconded by Mr. Taylor 
      To approve Monitoring Report EL-10 Asset 
      Protection as submitted. 
 
      Motion Carried 
 
PART 5.0 – WRITTEN POLICY 


 


 5.1 Review of GP-11 Board Member Conflict of Interest:  No action required. 
 
 5.2 First Reading of Revised Ends Policies 1, 2, 3 & 4: 
 
Motion 09/10-4    made by Mrs. Yaw, seconded by Mr. Parsons 
      To approve the first reading of revised Ends 
      Policies 1, 2, 3 & 4 as submitted. 
 
      Motion Carried 
 







 5.3 First Reading of New Policy & Procedure 3422 & 3422P: 
 
Motion 09/10-5    made by Mr. Taylor, seconded by Mrs. Chord 
      To approve the first reading of new policy and 
      Procedure 3422 & 3422P as submitted. 
 
      Motion Carried 
 
 5.4 First Reading of Revised Policy & Procedure 4260 & 4260P: 
 
Motion 09/10-6    made by Mr. Taylor, seconded by Mrs. Yaw 
      To approve the first reading of revised policy 
      And procedure 4260 & 4260P as submitted. 
 
      Motion Carried 
 
PART 6.0 – OTHER ITEMS NEEDING BOARD ACTION/DISCUSSION 


 


 6.1 Levy/Bond Direction Decision:  Dr. Mansell asked the board to take action  
  regarding levy/bond directions.  There was considerable discussion about the 
  upcoming need to run a replacement M & O levy and what part tech funding  
  should play in their decisions.  The board made it clear that they need/want 
  some concrete numbers and clearly articulated needs before giving a direction 
  to the Levy Committee on their thinking around technology resource needs. 
 
Motion 09/10-7    made by Mr. Taylor, seconded by Mrs. Yaw 
      To postpone running a bond in the spring until 
      More information on the state of the economy, etc. 
      Is known. 
 
      Motion Carried 
 
 6.2 K-5 Track Naming:  The board reviewed the recommendation of the PTO that 
  The new K-5 Track be called the SPEED ZONE based on a survey of students. 
 
Motion 09/10-8    made by Mr. Taylor, seconded by Mrs. Yaw 
      To accept the PTO recommendation as submitted. 
 
      Motion Carried 
 
 6.3 Approval of SEIU Negotiated Agreement for 2009-2012: 
 
Motion 09/10-9    made by Mrs. Yaw, seconded by Mrs. Chord to 
      Approve the SEIU Negotiated Agreement for 2009- 
      2012 as submitted. 
 







      Motion Carried 
 
 6.4 WSSDA Annual Conference Nov. 18-21 in Seattle:  No one is interested in  
  Attending the conference this year. 
 
 6.5 October Workshop:  The community linkage portion of the meeting was  
  Discussed. 
 
 6.6 KWRL Meeting:  This is the annual evening meeting with superintendents and  
  board members, being held at 7 p.m. on October 29th.  Dr. Mansell would like  
  two board members to attend.  Bob Taylor and Cris Yaw volunteered to go. 
 
PART 7.0 – EXECUTIVE SESSION 


None needed. 
 
PART 8.0 – ADJOURNMENT 


 


 8.1 Quarterly Board Self-Assessment (GP-2-E) 
 
 8.2 Signing of Board Documents (GP-2-E) 
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m. 
 
 
___________________________________  __________________________________ 
Board Chair      Member 
 
___________________________________  __________________________________ 
Member      Member 
 
___________________________________  __________________________________ 
Member      Board Secretary   
 
 
 








 


 


LA CENTER SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 101 


BOARD OF DIRECTORS 


 


Minutes of Board Annual Community Meeting and Board Special Meeting  


Tuesday, October 13, 2009 


7:00 PM 


K-8 Library 


 


Present:  Mark Mansell, Melissa Miller, Bob Taylor, Wendy Chord, John Parsons and Cris Yaw 


Minutes taken by:  Laurie Kansanback 


Administrators Present:  Dave Holmes, Carol Patton, Bonnie Lock and Scott Lincoln 


Staff:  Brett Blechschmidt, Mary Byrne, Ruth Schrock, Anita Calnan, Mary Lynn Henderson & Rita Peterson 


Guests:  Josh Soske, Walter Hansen, Brian Deans, Melissa Flatt, Candy Irish & Kathleen Arthur 


 


Mrs. Miller opened the Community Meeting at 7:00 with the flag salute.  She then asked Dr. Mansell to speak 


about some of the funding challenges the district may be facing.  These challenges are in addition to the 


constraints the district is currently operating under.  The next hour or so was spent talking about possible 


strategies for dealing with the challenges Dr. Mansell had reviewed for everyone.  Some of the topics discussed 


were:  I-1033, NEWS Lawsuit, State Budget Shortfall (upcoming), Federal lack of stimulus money, Levy 


Equalization, Pensions, Flat Enrollment, Levy Amounts, Lack of Impact Fees.  Some perspectives shared were:  


May need to reduce the amount collected on the levy because of the economy, Need Perception of Community 


about  Levy, Tell the Truth about what we NEED vs what we WANT, Show Cuts Already Made, “Name” the 


money, Point out that we are Conservationists, Educate difference between Levy & Bond, What percent is levy 


of the entire budget? Communication is KEY.   


 


Mrs. Miller invited everyone to come to the October 27
th


 regular Board meeting to continue the levy discussion. 


 


Mrs. Miller called the SPECIAL MEETING to order at 8:12 pm. 


 


1. Resolution No. 2009/2010-1 which authorizes the District to request participation in the Washington 


State School District Credit Enhancement Program for the purpose of refunding the callable portion 


of the District’s outstanding Unlimited Tax General Obligation Bonds, 2002. 


 


Motion 09/10-10     made by Mr. Taylor, seconded by Mrs. Chord 


       To approve Resolution No. 2009/2010-1 as 


       Submitted. 


 


       Motion Carried 


 


2. Foster Pepper PLLC Letter of Engagement: 


 


Motion 09/10-11     made by Mr. Taylor, seconded by Mr. Parsons 


       To approve the Foster Pepper PLLC Letter of  


       Engagement as submitted. 


 


       Motion Carried 


 


3. Replacement M&O Levy Discussion:  Dr. Mansell shared a “scenario” sheet prepared by Mr. 


Blechschmidt outlining four (4) possible levy scenarios for the board.  After a lengthy discussion it 







was agreed that Dr. Mansell would revise the numbers and bring the paper back to the board at its 


next meeting. 


 


4. KWRL Annual Meeting Reminder:  This is on 10/29 @ 7 PM.  Mrs. Yaw and Mr. Taylor have 


agreed to attend. 


 


Meeting adjourned at 8:40 PM 


 


 


_______________________________  ____________________________ 


Board Chair      Member 


 


_______________________________  ____________________________ 


Member      Member 


 


_______________________________  ____________________________ 


Member      Board Secretary 
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Superintendent’s Report 
October 22nd, 2009 
 


LEARNING UPDATE 
 


• Online Learning Leadership Summit – Two weeks ago I attended an online learning leadership 
summit at the ESD with Lauri Landerholm and Dan Bentson-Royal.  This summit was an excellent 
opportunity to learn about what the state is doing to prepare for an increase in the demand for 
online learning options by parents and students.  We have seen this increased demand within our 
district as well and have lost some students to districts via their own Internet academies.  They have 
created these Internet academies because of their economy of scale, but the topography in this new 
learning landscape is rapidly changing.  For several years, we have explored ourselves options for 
online learning (either our own creations or through different vendors or universities).  These 
explorations have been only at the high school level and mainly focused on credit recovery or 
providing options for students so they could take other courses where schedule conflicts have 
occurred.  Besides the increase in this demand, we are now beginning to see a wider range of 
students (beyond high school age) taking advantage of these current statewide offerings.  This 
online learning summit gave us some good information and lots to think about.  As a result, I have 
decided we need to reach out to these parents and students to learn what exactly they are trying to 
accomplish so we can determine if we have the capability and critical mass to create our own 
online school.  More on this as we learn. 


• Vancouver School District Patron Tour – Last week I visited two Vancouver School District 
schools (Alki Middle School and Chinook Elementary School) in what they call their Patron Tours.  
VSD offers these tours six times a year (because of their size they need that many) to both let 
patrons see learning in action and at the same time communicate to these patrons the work the 
district is focusing on.  It was a great experience and without question VSD does a great job with 
this effort and their work with students.  I believe we too offer great programs for our students and 
this experience has helped me think about how we might do the same thing (except only once or 
twice a year).  I will keep you up-to-date on my thinking relative to this idea as we work out the 
details of actually implementing something similar.  FYI. 


• Assessment Learning – As a leadership team, we are working hard to expand our collective 
knowledge of classroom assessments.  This week our entire leadership team focused our regular 
learning walk on classroom assessments during a visit to the high school.  What we learned was as 
administrators we need to broaden our own thinking about assessment options beyond the 
traditional observations, quizzes and/or tests.  To assist in this effort, there are several book studies 
(as teams and as individuals) underway in order to build our knowledge base.  We clearly have lots 
to learn, but I am impressed with the energy our team is expending to learn in this area. 


• Special Education Learning Walk – One of our learning initiatives this year is to expand our 
awareness of how we are supporting our special education students within the regular classroom.  
Last week, Dave Holmes, Ann Hutchison (ESD), Michelle Murer (ESD) and I observed special 
needs students who are integrated into regular education classrooms to see how they are being 
supported and engaged in the learning process.  There were several ideas of how we could improve 
support for these students as a result.  The key finding was that we need to assist them in decoding 
the vocabulary to a greater degree as part of their pullout classes.  This should also more closely 
connect what is being learned within their special education time with their regular education 
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classroom time rather than simply doubling up on them.  Additionally (as a result of my last 
summer’s Harvard learning), we could clearly see that the decoding process would also be helpful 
for our regular education students as well.  This learning has expanded our lens and idea toolbox in 
our efforts to support all of our regular education teachers as well. 


• We are learning how to use Netbooks – There is a new tool that will rapidly change our ability to 
connect digitally.  The tool is known as a netbook.  If you have not heard of them, essentially they 
are laptop computers that are the size of a small book.  We have purchased two of them to use and 
explore.  Netbooks allow for Internet access, creating via common publishing tools, communication 
via email, Skyping (i.e. video streaming) and so on.  The cost of these tools is around $300.  
Additionally, we are also exploring open source software (which is free) for the operating system 
(Linux – Ubuntu) and publishing tools (Open Office instead of Word, PowerPoint and Excel).  The 
result appears to be a low cost, portable yet powerful digital interface tool that could transform how 
we create learning environments and learn. 


• Lab Classroom Project – As you know, we have five teams of teachers (5 to 7 teachers per team) 
along with an administrator across the district working on a team developed problem of practice.  I 
have been able to attend some of their meetings and classroom visits as well as keep up through 
reading their meeting notes.  I have been impressed by what they are learning, but more importantly 
I am amazed at how they are so openly sharing about what they need to learn to improve their 
practice.  This is a huge step for teachers that essentially learned as isolated practitioners. The thing 
to keep in mind here is just consider the types of learning environments they will create for students 
when as teachers they themselves are more open to their own learning.  Without question, I am 
impressed with our staff and how hard they are working to improve their practice as a team of 
learners. 


• Technology Learning Opportunity Creation – I have come to the conclusion that we need to 
create opportunities for staff and students to learn how to harness the power of technology to 
supercharge their ability to learn how to learn.  From the increasing need for online learning to 
what I am seeing within the lab classroom project, I now believe it is critical for us to create 
opportunities for us to learn how to recreate the learning environment around the digital mindset.  
A couple of ideas that are percolating around allowing our social studies staff at the high school to 
develop their own curriculum built upon digital connections they develop.  This will require a one-
to-one computer to student configuration, but we would initially do this where the computers would 
stay within the classroom.  Another idea would be via a K-12 Internet school if we could determine 
that option was viable.  Creating these learning experiences for students could prove to be very 
powerful for those involved, but from a broader perspective, we could learn how to create better 
learning environments for all students. 


 


BOARD UPDATE 
 


• School Impact Fee Approval – I have spent a significant portion of my time over the last couple 
of weeks working with and attending meetings at the county level in regards to our impact fees.  
The good news is, this week the Board of County Commissioners (BOCC) finally approved our 
recommended impact fees as part of our updated capital facilities plan.  The root of all this work 
was caused by the building industry association’s effort to get the county to reduce, delay and/or 
adjust collections of the impact fees (similar to the request a local developer made to the school 
board).  In the end, the BOCC finally approved your recommended impact fee amounts. 
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• P.E.R.P. – Prepared Emergency Response Partnership (PERP) is a joint effort between the La 
Center Police Department, Fire District 12 and the district to improve our readiness for emergency 
situations.  We met recently to discuss our upcoming emergency response drill that will take place 
within the next month or so.  This year’s drill will start as a modified lockdown drill resulting from 
some event that occurred at one of the casinos.  The LCPD will make this modified lockdown call 
and we will not know when exactly it will occur.  From this first phase, the K-8 will be allowed to 
return to normal operations and the high school will be placed into full lockdown that will involve 
police and fire to arrive on campus.  For the first time, as part of this exercise we will initiate what 
is called an emergency command post to control operations.  My hope is that the K-8 drill will only 
last 15 to 20 minutes and the high school drill will be finished in 30 to 40 minutes.  As part of this 
effort, we will inform parents of the window of time (i.e. “An emergency drill will occur at some 
point during the week of…”) so panic won’t set in.  FYI.  Lauri Landerholm and Laurie 
Kansanback serve with me on PERP.  Additionally, Lauri Landerholm represents the district on a 
county-wide emergency planning team.  Kudos to both of them for their hard work in this essential 
effort. 


• Partnership Meeting with the Classified Association – I recently had a meeting with our 
classified association leadership team to discuss a variety of ideas and to answer questions about 
our work together.  We clearly enjoy a strong working relationship with the association’s leadership 
and I have been very impressed with their system-wide thinking.  Time and again they have come 
from a perspective that what is good for the district is good for staff rather than simply focusing on 
what is good for their membership regardless of the broader organization’s needs to support 
students.  As part of these regularly scheduled meetings, I also had the opportunity to brief them on 
the volatility of the district’s revenue streams and how that might impact them.  At this meeting I 
shared with them the fiscal variables that are ahead of us (similar to my briefing prior to the start of 
the recent community linkage meeting).  This communication is an effort to keep them informed, 
but more importantly to invite them to create some potential solutions in meeting the fiscal 
challenges ahead of us.  We are simply starting the process we went through last spring earlier in 
the year because of the uncertainly before us.  Again, I am continually impressed with their system-
wide focus and the collective unselfishness as we work to support our students.  


• CORE-24 & Meaningful High School Diploma Update – I continue to serve on the State Board 
of Education’s Task Force on CORE-24 and Meaningful High School Diploma.  Both these 
opportunities to serve are rich sources of information to learn about what is happening at the policy 
level within the state.  These expenditures of time have, and I believe will continue to pay 
dividends in our own work to create the best possible learning opportunities for students by getting 
ahead of the changes that are coming.  FYI. 


• ESD Board Retreat Invitation – Dr. Twyla Barnes (our ESD 112 superintendent) has asked me to 
present at their upcoming ESD Board Retreat next week.  The topic she wants me to share with the 
board is about our learning efforts, both within the district as well as outside of the district (i.e. 
Harvard Group, Washington State Leadership Academy).  Additionally, she wants me to share how 
this effort (as a group of superintendents) has changed the way ESD meetings and county 
superintendents’ meetings are now conducted by moving towards a team learning focus rather than 
simply a group of individuals with a management focus.  I consider the request to be a real honor 
and will be building my talk upon the foundation of your work as a board to establish a team 
learning structure via Policy Governance.  FYI. 
 


 







 


Superintendent’s Report   Page 4 of 4 


 


I think that is all for now. Please give me a call if you have any questions.  Talk with you later. 
 


Mark 








La Center High School October board report 2009 


Curriculum-We had approximately 75 students take the PSAT test last week, 


mostly sophomores with a few juniors and freshman joining in.  Taking the PSAT is not 


only great preparation for the SAT but it gives students access to many career planning 


opportunities via the College Board website.  We have six teachers involved in what we 


call the “Lab Classroom Project”.  Teachers have been meeting regularly to design 


lessons, observe each other teach the lessons and then work cooperatively to improve and 


expand the lessons.  In addition we have 15 teachers that are part of the second year of a  


“Professional Learning Community (PLC)”  co-hort.  This group is divided into three 


different cooperative groups working on student “written assessment”, “self-assessment” 


and “peer-assessment”.   


 


The first meeting of the group being assembled to evaluate and adopt new health 


curriculum (with an eye on sex education) will be on November 3
rd


.  As I’m sure with the 


other buildings, our staff at the high school is excited to be getting started on the Social 


Studies and Music instructional materials adoptions as well.  Those first meetings are 


both coming up this next week.   


 


We are in the process of updating our PC’s in the business lab from Office 03’ to Office 


07’. 


Athletics-The fall sports season is just about to enter the championship window.  


Football won their homecoming game last week and play for the league title this Friday 


against Castle Rock.  The winner will likely make the state playoffs.  Girls’ soccer has 


lost only one league match and should make the district playoffs. Volleyball has only lost 


two league matches and will make the district playoffs.  Both boys and girls cross country 


are undefeated in 1A competition state wide.  Both teams are ranked in the top ten state 


wide with the girls holding down the #2 spot.  Both are favored to repeat as district 


champions.  Boys’ golf had their district tournament and Garrett Davis qualified for the 


state tournament to be held in the spring.  Knowledge bowl (athletics for the mind!) has 


started practice and the Equestrian team has had their organizational meetings and are 


ready to go. 


Teachers-Don Landes-McCullough has put together another hallway display, 


this one entitled “Artists Alley”.  It is located in the lower hallway east of the library and 







it warrants a look if you have time before the board meeting.  The artists whom are 


featured will be rotated every 4-6 weeks.  In addition there is a new lounge area just 


outside the metals shop painted in rather “bright” colors and designed to be “signed” by 


our students (having ownership).   


 


We have been working hard this year to get ALL teachers plan books (websites) up and 


current and we are closing in on that goal.  This has been a struggle for many since last 


years “crash” that caused us to lose all of our staff’s work.    


 


If you haven’t already got the following two links from Mark, these are worth your time 


to watch.  The first is a video tour of our school and its art work.  The second is a short 


video entitled “I’m a wildcat”.  The latter is a compilation of students during spirit week 


showing, well, spirit!  Nice job Don. 


 


http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TD-qWk8yy2c  (you can also link to this from the HS 


home page) 


 


http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2mW4Afqjmck  (you can also find this by searching 


youtube under, “I Am a Wildcat at La Center High”) 


Students-We have just had our first winners of the student recognition program 


called CATS pride for this year.  This stands for Citizenship, Academics, Teamwork and 


Service.  Staff, students and community members, (even board members!) can nominate 


students in any of these categories and a boy and girl will be chosen each month, in each 


category, based on a predetermined rubric.  The nominations and rubric are available in 


the office and from all teachers.  This month’s winners are Lucas Socia, Megan Dunn, 


Dayna Lynch, Ali Chord, Josh McNeal, Riley Paul, Maria Acevedo and Anna Doty.   


 


Congratulations to everyone involved in homecoming week. By consensus of the staff 


this year was the most positive, competitive and well participated in homecoming we can 


recall.  The senior class of 2010 won the week long competition and concluded a never 


before recorded 4
th


 straight win having won every year since they were freshman.  This 


year’s freshman came in a close second.  Great school spirit was on display all week and 


it was truly fun for the entire student body.   


 


Our “Student Forum” has had their first two meetings of the new year and they have 


decided to take on reducing hateful or discriminatory language in the hallways and 


reducing litter.  We have 4 eighth grade members that come up to the high school for 


these meetings to provide a transitions link to next years freshman class. 








Intermediate Elementary News! 
Board Report 


10/19/09 


 
What an exciting time for learning!  Imagine at the start of the school year all the energy put into 


finding out about each student, discovering their interests, applying their talents, listening to their 


ideas and challenging each person to take ownership in their learning.  This challenge is 


spreading throughout the building and students are excited to share with others what they are 


learning.   


 


Math is one of our key target goals for improvement this year.  As we focus on the K-5, across 


grade level improvements, our teachers are also looking at vertical teaming improvements.  For 


example, the fifth grade teachers are meeting with the sixth grade teachers to have a better 


understanding of the specific items the sixth grade team sees lacking in our students when they 


move into sixth grade.  This meeting, early in the school year, will help our fifth grade teachers 


prepare and reinforce specific targets, including the state standards, into their lessons.  This 


vertical teaming will also take place with fourth to fifth grade teachers and so on.   


 


Each grade level team meets regularly to discuss what the new Math Investigations is presenting 


within each unit, agreeing on key lessons, sharing of ideas that have been successful in class, and 


documenting on a template the things that work and what possible supplemental items are needed 


to reinforce specific standards within the new unit .  This information will be very helpful for next 


year. 


 


All of our fourth and fifth grade students are being assessed on the computer program, “Success 


Maker.”  This assessment analyzes each student’s current level of understanding in math, then 


determines the areas of deficiency and finally charts a program for growth.  Students will spend 


approximately 20 minutes, three times a week on this computer program, if they are found to be 


below grade level in math, did not pass the math WASL and/or the teacher feels they need 


supplemental support in math.  Parent permission is also given for each child to participate in this 


additional math activity. 


 


As classroom teachers are continually working on improving instruction, the Intermediate Lab 


Classroom group of educators has additionally focused their “problem of practice” on improving 


the effectiveness of cooperative student groups.  Each teacher in the group worked with their 


class to create a student framework, listing specific goals the cooperative learning groups need to 


strive for each time they work together.  This student generated framework is proving to be very 


powerful as each student knows clearly what they are held responsible for while they are learning 


the target goals of each assignment.  Our LC groups of teachers are also focusing on student 


interactions, responsibilities and effective interactions during a math lesson.  We observe each 


other teaching a math or science lesson and then regroup to discuss what we saw from the 


students.  Some of the questions we ask ourselves are:  how are the students involved in learning, 


were the students sharing ideas and learning from each other, was the cognitive demand of the 


lesson higher creating learning to think, how was the flow of information facilitated, how could 


the teacher tell if all students were learning and what type of questions were used in facilitating 


the groups discussions.  This awareness in improving instruction through facilitating the flow of 


information from student to student empowers students in their ownership to learn, think and 


share their ideas.   


 







This past week was another successful first of the year Parent/Teacher Conferences.  Parents had 


scheduled a meeting with their child’s teacher to hear how successful their child is in school, 


areas of concern and/or improvement needed to accomplish this school year and ways to help 


parents help their child at home.  We are viewing all children’s education with a team effort 


approach.  No one knows their child like the parent and we want to involve each parent in helping 


with their child’s education.  Some of the many ideas include having a child read each night 


before bedtime, help them with a quiet place to do homework, ask them what they learned in 


school today and listen to their child’s opinions, concerns and successes.  It was a very successful 


week of positive conferences. 


 


The many PTO volunteers, teachers and students that helped with the Fall Carnival and the 


Haunted House did an outstanding job on this fundraiser.  Hundreds of families attended and 


enjoyed the many games, activities and scary trips through the Haunted House.  The Lion’s Club 


had a new and improved ‘jail’ that many visited throughout the evening.  It was a wonderful 


event and once again, thank you to all those that helped with this fundraiser. 


 


The 2009-2010 Bobcat Ambassadors have been selected.  Each student applicant had to complete 


a three part questionnaire, have their teacher write a letter of recommendation and then the MS 


ASB officers rated each packet.  Names had been removed from the packets and numbered, so no 


one knew who the applicant was, except our counselor.  The MS officers selected one boy and 


one girl from each fourth and fifth grade classroom.  The Bobcat Ambassadors have had a couple 


of leadership meetings to date and helped with their first service project at the Fall Carnival.  


What a great group of students! 


 


My new role as the Title I and Special Projects Coordinator is exciting and challenging.  I helped 


Bonnie Lock with the applications on the grants at the end of August and first of September, to 


get a better understanding of what goes into writing a grant, budgeting within each grant and how 


individual grants apply to various groups throughout the entire district.  As of this date, all Title 


grants have been approved!  Thank you Bonnie! Programs are in place and items are budgeted 


throughout the school year.  I have attended the Title I Directors meeting at ESD 112 and found it 


very interesting.  I will enjoy helping implement the Title programs throughout this school year. 


 


My personal goal under the Title umbrella is to find ways to help improve the understanding and 


implementation of the Highly Capable program, especially in the elementary.  Working with 


teachers to learn how to identify specific characteristics and abilities that Highly Capable students 


exhibit we have found they are sometimes different than what some teachers currently believe.  


Also, I am working with the other Title programs, including the K-12 ESL and Bilingual 


program, Free and Reduced program, students registered with the McKinney Vento Homeless 


register, and am leading the K-12 Music Adoption Committee.  This is an exciting time for me to 


be that life long learner. I look forward to learning much more about the Title programs, the state 


and federal laws that apply to these programs, upcoming legislative decisions and the applications 


that give additional opportunities for our students.   


 


Respectfully Submitted, 


Carol Patton 


Intermediate Principal 


 


 


  








 


 


HAWK REPORT: OCTOBER 2009 


 


Normally I would start off with something relatively witty. I almost thought about taking 


a crack at some of my admin peers in regards to their last board reports, or lack thereof 


but I thought for a change I would start on a serious note. 


 


I had a pretty sobering experience at the parent teacher conference last week. Around 


7:45 on the Thursday night of Parent Teacher conferences I was feeling pretty good about 


the state of LCMS. Parents were very pleased about how their child is doing at school 


and they appreciated the efforts to make the school a place that kids enjoy. It is easy to 


walk around and say that all is well at LCMS.  I was feeling just that way. Then a parent 


came up to me and showed me her child’s WASL scores. The scores were low and the 


parent wanted to know how I could help her child pass the WASL/MSP by the time she is 


in the tenth grade. While I was pleased with our growth on state tests last year this is little 


consolation to a parent whose child is struggling. My response was at this stage, “I do not 


know”. My answer really troubled me and I am sure it was not the answer that she 


wanted to hear. My next response was ‘I don’t know yet.’ While this report talks about a 


lot of the things that we accomplished in October I hope it shows that we are trying 


whatever it takes to help all of our kids succeed. We may not have all the answers yet but 


we are laying the foundation to solve the problems that hinder students learning. 


 


One of the areas that we continue to work on is making LCMS a place that students are 


proud of and want to be involved in.  Our staff is committed to make sure that we praise 


students when they are doing well and making parents aware of student success. We have 


implemented a green slip this year which teachers send me when a student has done 


something well. The students have to come to my office while I praise them on the phone 


to their parents. While some kids may think it is a little embarrassing, I can tell that they 


are feeling pretty good about themselves. It is a good experience for me as some of these 


students have never set foot in my office before so it helps create a relationship with 


them.  


 


We have just completed our first session of athletics. All of our teams did a great job 


representing the blue and white. I was so glad to see so many students coming out to 


participate. The highlight of the season on the field was the unbeaten cross country team. 


For me the highlight was the way all of our athletes conducted themselves from the 


positive attitude in the classroom to the way they dressed themselves on game days. I 


appreciate the efforts of all our coaches for promoting the student part of being a student 


athlete and the importance of being a good citizen. 


 


This week has been fun with Spirit Week. Our students and staff enjoy dressing up and 


being silly. I think that is one of the reasons why I enjoy the students here so much. They 


are in no hurry to grow up and enjoy just being their age and being a little goofy.  The 


week culminated with our Thriller Nite dance. Thanks to Mrs. Broten, Mrs. Austad, Mrs. 


den Boer and the leadership team for all of their hard work coordinating the week. 







 


The opportunities for our students to have a voice in their school and proudly represent 


the blue and white have transferred into a positive working culture. I continue to be 


impressed by the business like attitude that the students take with their learning. As 


principal it has been nice to spend more time on working with students and staff and less 


time dealing with discipline issues because the issues have been minimal. 


 


Our parent teacher conferences were successful with another large turn out. The feedback 


that I received from parents and teachers was that parents and students are pleased with 


how the year has started. I do appreciate the parental support that we receive here. Over 


the years I have found that our parents are advocates for their children and come with an 


attitude of how can I help which is so important. As stated earlier our staff may not have 


all the answers that parents need but they are certainly willing to support us to help their 


children. 


 


In our question to make our instruction meet the needs of all students our staff has been 


working hard to improve our instructional practice. We have ten teachers involved in the 


lab classroom project. This round we went and observed Mr. Ecklund and Mr. Brother’s 


classroom. I was in the group led by Mrs. Schneider. Once again, I have seen how 


constructive feedback and some minor adjustments in lessons can significantly change 


the learning opportunities for students. Teachers come away from this experience with 


new ideas to implement in their classroom. Lesson Studies allow teachers to talk about 


their practice and create ideas that are easy to implement and do not waste valuable 


educational time and improves the instruction for the students. We are committed to 


refining this process as it makes such a difference. 


 


Following a similar model to the lesson study, six teachers and I have started an 


assessment study group. Our goal is to analyze student’s responses to our assessments 


whether it is a test or assignment. We are hoping that through this process we can not 


only improve the quality of our assessment but start seeing trends of student deficiencies 


and find ways to help students improve. We are also looking at some case study students 


where we analyze their progress through assessment throughout the year. Our goal is to 


find simple ways for teachers to diagnose student learning deficiencies, intervene and 


provide instructional support to help children succeed.  


 


Two months down and I could not be happier with our start. Have a great month. Turkey 


and mashed potatoes are not that far away. 


 


Go Hawks, 


 


David Cooke 


Principal  


La Center Middle School 








Primary Board Report (with a touch of math) 
 


Movers and Shakers 


La Center Elementary is clearly a learning community of movers and shakers.  A 


concrete example of this is our students’ utilization of our new “Speed Zone” track.  As 


of October 12, students have officially logged over 770 miles of walking, jogging, and 


running laps.  These miles only include those miles punched on our Mileage Club cards 


and turned in to our playground aides.  Many students hold onto their punched cards and 


like to see their progress (handful of fully punched cards) prior to turning them in.  There 


are cards which have not officially been recorded.  Our playground aides are keeping 


track of those turned in and are recording them on posters in our cafeteria so that all 


students can see the hard work of individuals and grade levels.  We also announce totals 


by grade level each week during our morning announcements.  Some days there are so 


many students doing laps that it can be difficult to keep up with the lap punches using our 


five hole punches.  Watch out middle school and high school track. 


 


A Learning Community Works Together 


This has been a week of our first parent/teacher conferences of the school year.  These 


are great opportunities for parents and teachers to get a chance to better understand 


students and their efforts, as well as work together to improve our abilities to better 


support each student.  I have heard positive reports regarding conference attendance as 


well as good conversations being had about our students.  I look forward to learning our 


overall attendance. 


 


A key needed component to our math success consistently discussed by our Math 


Leadership Team during our math adoption process was, and is, community support.  As 


we know, our success depends on our whole learning community.  Any piece missing 


weakens our efforts.  With our strong start in classrooms comes opportunity to focus 


more attention on community support.   At our November 3 staff meeting, our staff will 


be working in breakout sessions on potential community support efforts which they feel a 


passion toward.  We will be working on such support ideas as parent support groups, 


math support internet links, parent support nights, math games, all-school math game 


nights throughout the year, and Math Man/Woman. 


 


We plan to gather a focus group of parents and community members soon after our 


community support meeting.  Our goal is for participants to gain an understanding of 


what we are thinking support might look like and help us to improve ideas and efforts.  


Who would know better about what is needed for support than those we are trying to 


support? 


 


A new part of our math program is the availability of math textbooks online to better 


support students and families.  Sharon Bussler has been working hard to make links and 


access to these textbooks and other resources easily accessible for families from home via 


the internet.  Math links and needed information should be up and available on our math 


links page soon. 


 


Capacity, Collaboration, Contemplation 


At the last School Board meeting, I shared three areas we are focusing many of our staff 


efforts this year, especially in math.  In the spirit of our staff work in the areas of 







Capacity, Collaboration, and Contemplation, I thought I would share some of our recent 


efforts in each area.  As you read the following, you may notice that mentioned efforts 


can often fall under more than one area: 


 


Capacity 


We need to develop our staff capacity to effectively support our students in their math 


learning.  As mentioned in the past, Colleen Johnson and Colleen Wing (the Colleens) 


have been and will continue working hard to help lead our efforts.  In order to develop 


more support capacity, we will be working with our Math Leadership Team to extend 


their leadership further past our main meetings and communication regarding work in 


those meetings.  Math Leadership Team members will work toward doing such things as 


leading workshops, leading events and efforts, and further supporting their grade levels. 


 


An example of a Math Leadership Team member leading the support of their grade level 


is that of Karen Alanko working with middle school math staff (Andrea Austad and Mike 


Holland) to set up a meeting with fifth grade teachers and middle school math teachers on 


October 27.  This meeting will start vertical dialogue between elementary and middle 


school so that we can better understand how we can effectively prepare our students for a 


successful middle school career. 


 


Our Math Club staff has worked with our kindergarten and first grade teachers to increase 


our capacity to assess precursor math understandings through the use of our new math 


common assessment.  Math Club staff taught classes while homeroom teachers assessed 


each student individually.  This is much more effective than having three outside staff 


assess students and tell teachers about their students.  Teachers with first hand knowledge 


of each student’s needs, coupled with their overall understanding of class patterns, are 


better able to apply interventions and effective strategies. 


 


Collaboration 


It makes sense that more brains working together to support one another and solve 


problems should be more effective than one alone.  This is a main reason why we have 


changed how we do staff meetings this year.  The majority of time is utilized working 


together on learning, understanding our needs, and creating solutions. The same basic 


reasoning is behind our book studies, lab classrooms, and classroom experiments. 


 


As you know, we are participating in the lab classroom project.  Our focus is on giving 


effective feedback.  We have had one book study on the subject and have planned out the 


year.  Our first collaboration time and lesson observation will be on October 27.  More 


great lessons are to follow as well as another book study with practical applications and 


follow up from our first book. 


 


Contemplation 


We have limited resources of such things as people, money, space, and time.  With this, 


we need to be thoughtful in all we do.  This includes processing prior to acting, 


evaluating while experiencing, and evaluating after efforts have been made.  I mentioned 


the Colleens (Colleen Johnson and Colleen Wing) earlier.  The three of us meet weekly to 


process, reflect on, and plan math efforts.  This time has been critical to our efforts.  I 


believe that the work in these meetings can best be described by the word synergy.  The 


sum of our efforts is greater than our three individual efforts put together. 
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Curriculum Director’s Report 
October 20, 2009 


 


Updated Adoption Process: The administrative leadership team has been working to 


implement a revised process to adopt instructional materials which provides more 


structured opportunities for students and the community to provide input. Although it 


has created some challenges, I believe the increased communication will provide a 


stronger instructional program for students.  


  


As we implement the new process we have identified some adjustments to make in the 


timelines as well as in the application process. One change will be a slight delay in the 


availability of the community survey so that we can obtain input from our community 


member adoption advisory representatives. Even though this may increase the overall 


length of our timeline, we feel the quality of the end result will be improved.  


 


 


ADOPTIONS: 


CMAAC (Curriculum Materials Adoption Advisory Committee) teams consisting of 


community members, students, teachers and administrators have been established for 


Music, Social Studies and 9-12 Health. These teams will be setting norms and looking 


at developing the district belief statements for each curricular area. By establishing 


belief statements, we will be able to develop a common understanding for the types of 


materials needed to develop unified support for student learners to meet district Ends in 


each area. The belief statements will then be used to develop evaluation criteria for the 


selection of instructional materials and to set budgets.  


 


Math Adoption: All of the core materials have been received and distributed to the K-


12 teachers of mathematics. We are now working on filling in the gaps and identifying 


and ordering manipulative materials that are required but are NOT included in the 


purchase of the core instructional materials. For example, the high school needed 


classroom sets of small mirrors and polyhedral dice.  


 


Teachers in grades K-5 will be attending additional math inservices November 20, 


January 22 and May 21.  


 


Clock Hour Applications:  


The number of opportunities for staff to earn clock hours through in-district trainings 


has continued to increase. The majority of our certificated staff members are required to 


obtain 150 clock hours every 5 years. Therefore we have continued to provide 


opportunities for teachers and administrators to obtain clock hour credit for workshops 


and training we provide in district. In order to have these clock hours credited to those 


required to maintain their certification, a clock hour approval application must be 


approved by an accredited clock hour approval agency. In our case we use ESD 112.   
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Over the past 4 months we have made an effort to get the majority of our district 


administrators approved as instructors for clock hour courses which expands the 


opportunities we can provide to staff. Although this does increase the paperwork load, it 


is exciting to be able to provide more specialized learning opportunities that more 


appropriately meet the needs of our staff.   


 


I sincerely appreciate the work Julie Campbell has done to keep track of all the 


necessary paperwork that is required to maintain these records.  


 


IN THE CLASSROOM: Some of you may wonder how it’s going in the classroom. 


Well, as challenging as it has been to try and keep up with both teaching and 


administrative duties, I LOVE being with kids again. We are so lucky to have the 


students we do. As I continue to work with staff from other districts and hear about the 


lack of interest of some parents, I feel so lucky to be in La Center where parents really 


care about their children’s education.  


 


With this in mind, I truly believe we now have a unique opportunity to do more for the 


students of La Center. In my thirty years in La Center I have seen us move from almost 


nothing where we as teachers and staff provided many of our own dollars to meet the 


needs of students to a time where we have been able to look at more innovative ideas to 


support the use of more technology and to provide up-to-date, research based 


instructional materials. We now even have on-going professional development for all 


staff to continue to improve the education of all students. This is something we never 


had in my first ten or more years in La Center.  


 


I believe we are now at a juncture where we need to carefully evaluate what is 


important to our community and to the future of our students. In our rapidly changing 


society we can no longer depend on doing business as usual. As I work with other 


districts across the state, I have developed a true appreciation of the knowledge, desire 


and motivation of our staff and community to develop a school that is more than a 


“good” school. I strongly believe that we want to have the best for our students in order 


to be prepared for the future.  


 


Although I don’t have all the answers, I do know my first few weeks teaching sixth 


grade has provided me a great deal of evidence that we are NOT meeting the needs of 


all of our students. It is time for us to investigate some alternative learning experiences 


for those who do NOT learn as we were taught. Hopefully as we continue to try to meet 


the challenges of a stressed economy, we as the technology immigrants will be able to 


identify alternative options to meet the needs of students, the technology natives.  


 


I sincerely thank the La Center School board and community in their efforts to support 


our work in trying to create the best learning opportunities for ALL students.  








 


 


MEMO 
 


 


 


 


 


DATE:  October 23, 2009 


 


FROM: Brett Blechschmidt, Fiscal Officer 


 


TO:  School Board 


 


RE:  Financial Reports 


 


 


As is the case often in the Fall, as we send out our board packets, I am still working 


diligently on “closing the books” from the previous school/fiscal year. Until I completely 


finish this task, the beginning balances for the 2009-10 fiscal year are not carried forward 


onto the new year’s reports. 


 


Since the “Budget Status Reports” that I run monthly for you, rely on beginning balances 


to properly display the district’s financial condition, I think it would be best to not 


include those this month. I should have the 2008-09 books closed well in advance of next 


meeting, so you will see those reports again next month. 
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REPORT 1251 STATE OF WASHINGTON
SUPERINTENDENT OF PUBLIC INSTRUCTION


RUN OCT 9, 2009 @ 08:37


SUMMARY OF FULL-TIME EQUIVALENT ENROLLMENT AS REPORTED ON FORM P223 FOR SCHOOL YEAR ENDING 2010


THE COLLEGE ENROLLMENT IS REPORTED BELOW AND IS NOT INCLUDED IN ENROLLMENT REPORTED ABOVE:


VOC-SECNDRY 51.80 50.60
51.20


VOCATIONAL 2.40
2.40


NONVOC. 24.10
24.10


RUNNING START OCTOBER NOVEMBER DECEMBER JANUARY FEBRUARY MARCH APRIL MAY JUNE AVERAGE


TWELFTH 87.80 91.20 89.50


ELEVENTH 89.00 90.00 89.50


TENTH 121.00 121.00 121.00


NINTH 144.00 145.00 144.50


EIGHTH 122.80 120.80 121.80


SEVENTH 125.20 126.20 125.70


SIXTH 130.80 130.80 130.80


FIFTH 130.00 129.00 129.50


FOURTH 135.00 136.00 135.50


THIRD 133.00 133.00 133.00


SECOND 97.00 99.00 98.00


FIRST 98.00 96.39 97.20


HALF-DY. 60.00 59.00 59.50


GRADES SEPTEMBER OCTOBER NOVEMBER DECEMBER JANUARY FEBRUARY MARCH APRIL MAY AVERAGE


La Center S.D. No. 101 Clark County No. 06 E.S.D. 112


THE VOCATIONAL/SECONDARY AND SKILL CENTER ENROLLMENT BELOW IS INCLUDED IN GRADE 9-12 ENROLLMENT:


GRADES 9-12 441.80 447.20
444.50


GRADES 7-8 248.00 247.00
247.50


GRADES 5-6 260.80 259.80
260.30


GRADE 4 135.00 136.00
135.50


GRADES 1-3 328.00 328.39
328.20


KINDERGARTEN 60.00 59.00
59.50


*** TOTALS 1,473.60 1,477.39 1,475.50







REPORT 1251 STATE OF WASHINGTON
SUPERINTENDENT OF PUBLIC INSTRUCTION


RUN OCT 9, 2009 @ 08:37


SUMMARY OF FULL-TIME EQUIVALENT ENROLLMENT AS REPORTED ON FORM P223 FOR SCHOOL YEAR ENDING 2010


I hereby certify that all students are reported in accordance with enrollment reporting rules and instructions, and that supporting student
records are available for audit.


_________________________________________________
District Superintendent or Authorized Official


VOC-SECNDRY 7-8  * RUNNING START TOTAL 26.50


Grades 9-12


Grades 7-8


Grades 5-6


Grade 4


Grades 1-3


Kindergarten


TOTAL


P-223S SUMMER
ENROLLMENT ELIGIBLE
FOR BASIC SUPPORT


TOTAL OF P-240A
P-240B & P-223S


444.50


247.50


260.30


135.50


328.20


59.50


1,475.50


TOTAL
P-223


444.50


247.50


260.30


135.50


328.20


59.50


1,475.50


GRAND TOTAL


VOC-SECNDRY 9-12 *


* INCLUDED IN GRADE 9-12 P223S


SKILLS CENTR     * GRAND TOTAL
1,502.00


P-240A PRIVATE SCHOOL STUDENTS SERVED BY PUBLIC SCHOOLS


La Center S.D. No. 101 Clark County No. 06 E.S.D. 112


SUBTOTAL


GRADES SEPTEMBER OCTOBER NOVEMBER DECEMBER JANUARY FEBRUARY MARCH APRIL MAY TOTAL


SUBTOTAL


P-240B HOME-BASED STUDENTS SERVED BY PUBLIC SCHOOLS


Voc-Secndry 51.20 51.20


Skill Cntr


Voc 7-8


VOCATIONAL PROGRAM TOTALS


P-223 P-223S GRAND TOTAL








RS ONLY 17.00
17.00


TOTAL RS 33.00
33.00


RUNNING START OCTOBER NOVEMBER DECEMBER JANUARY FEBRUARY MARCH APRIL MAY JUNE AVERAGE


Bilingual Stu. 11.00 22.00 22.00


* - Months in Average * * * * * * * *


SEPTEMBER OCTOBER NOVEMBER DECEMBER JANUARY FEBRUARY MARCH APRIL MAY AVERAGE


GRADES 9-12 468.00 473.00
470.50


GRADES 7-8 249.00 248.00
248.50


GRADES 5-6 261.00 260.00
260.50


GRADE 4 135.00 136.00
135.50


GRADES 1-3 328.00 329.00
328.50


KINDERGARTEN 120.00 118.00
119.00


*** TOTALS 1,561.00 1,564.00 1,562.50


La Center S.D. No. 101 Clark County No. 06 E.S.D. 112


TWELFTH 102.00 105.00 103.50


ELEVENTH 100.00 101.00 100.50


TENTH 122.00 122.00 122.00


NINTH 144.00 145.00 144.50


EIGHTH 123.00 121.00 122.00


SEVENTH 126.00 127.00 126.50


SIXTH 131.00 131.00 131.00


FIFTH 130.00 129.00 129.50


FOURTH 135.00 136.00 135.50


THIRD 133.00 133.00 133.00


SECOND 97.00 99.00 98.00


FIRST 98.00 97.00 97.50


HALF-DY. 120.00 118.00 119.00


GRADES SEPTEMBER OCTOBER NOVEMBER DECEMBER JANUARY FEBRUARY MARCH APRIL MAY AVERAGE


REPORT 1251H STATE OF WASHINGTON
SUPERINTENDENT OF PUBLIC INSTRUCTION


RUN OCT 9, 2009 @ 08:39


SUMMARY OF HEAD-COUNT ENROLLMENT AS REPORTED ON FORM P223 FOR SCHOOL YEAR ENDING 2010







SUMMARY OF HEAD-COUNT ENROLLMENT AS REPORTED ON FORM P223 FOR SCHOOL YEAR ENDING 2010


REPORT 1251H STATE OF WASHINGTON
SUPERINTENDENT OF PUBLIC INSTRUCTION


RUN OCT 9, 2009 @ 08:39


I hereby certify that all students are reported in accordance with enrollment reporting rules and instructions, and that supporting student
records are available for audit.


_________________________________________________
District Superintendent or Authorized Official








LA CENTER SCHOOL DISTRICT #101


IMPACT FEE REPORT


AMOUNT NUMBER


TOTAL for 2009 (Jan.-Sept) $27,567.60 5


plus TOTAL for 2008 (January through December) $104,913.25 16


plus TOTAL for 2007 (January through December) $170,807.20 40


plus TOTAL for 2006 (January through December) $122,495.35 35


plus TOTAL for 2005 (January through December) $354,000.00 179


plus TOTAL for 2004 (January through December) $172,129.79 88


plus TOTAL for 2003 (January through December) $161,129.79 81 `


plus TOTAL for 2002 (January through December) $88,076.85 53


plus TOTAL for 2001 (January through December) $70,666.92 65


plus TOTAL for 2000 (January through December) $56,550.46 53


plus TOTAL for 1999 (January through December) $74,564.69 65


plus TOTAL for 1998 (January through December) $112,978.50 98


plus TOTAL for 1997 (January through December) $134,445.01 119


plus TOTAL for 1996 (January through December) $155,911.02 137


plus TOTAL for 1995 (April through December) $68,942.90 60


plus Sale of Property closed 5-30-95 deposited July '95 $5,545.47


plus Check from Aho Construction 10-30-95 $63,710.00


TOTAL Impact Fees/Property Sale $831,391.82 650


CAPITAL PROJECTS FUND: 2004-05 2005-06 2006-07 2007-08 2008-09 2009-10


Beginning Fund Balance: $352,378 $132,585 $64,011 $17,609 $45,298 $23,864


plus Revenues: $314,000 $195,841 $113,379 $140,265 $53,310 $6,892


minus Expenditures: ($533,793) ($203,406) ($125,382) ($4,023) ($1,418) $0


minus Non-voted Debt Pmt. ($61,009) ($34,400) ($108,552) ($73,326) $0


Ending Fund Balance: $132,585 $64,011 $17,609 $45,298 $23,864 $30,756


as of 9/30/09


SFR2009-00277BELLA VILLA HOMES 33216 NE 82ND AVENUE $6,891.90 11/13/1922 9/4/2009 155109


























Updated on September 16
th


, 2009 


La Center School Board Ends Policies - Draft 


 
E-1 District Mission - The mission of the La Center School District is to create a supportive learning 


environment that empowers students to reach their fullest potential. We will do this in partnership with 


families, the community, employees and students to develop life-long learners who can thrive in a 


rapidly changing, more technologically advanced and diverse society. 


 
E-2 Academic Achievement - As the primary component of the Ends Policy, the Board expects each 


student to develop the academic awareness and cognitive capabilities to be a successful learner in a 


complex and rapidly changing world.  Accordingly students will be able to: 


 


a.   Read with comprehension, write with skill, and communicate effectively and responsibly in a variety of 


ways and settings (reading, writing, and communications). 


b.   Effectively integrate the core concepts and principles of mathematics; social, physical, and life sciences; 


civics, history, geography; arts, health and fitness so as to support their specific learning pathway. 


c.   Think analytically, logically and creatively, and integrate experiences and knowledge to form reasoned 


judgments and solve problems (critical thinking). 


d.   Connect the importance of work and how performance, effort, habits and decisions regarding school 


directly affect future learning opportunities within their specific career and educational pathway (work 


awareness and planning). 


 


E-3 Personal Skill Development - As a second component of the Ends Policy, the Board expects each 


student to develop the personal skills to be a successful learner in a complex and rapidly changing 


world.  Accordingly students will be able to: 


 


a. Integrate current technology as part of their learning efforts. 


b. Incorporate perspectives from other cultures in a manner that allows deep exploration of global and 


economic issues. 


c. Experience personal pursuits such as music, art, drama or sports. 


d. Gain a financial awareness and understand the importance of personal fiscal responsibility. 


e. Participate in school and non-school community service activities that model selfless citizenship. 


f. Connect how health, nutrition and physical fitness is essential to their efforts of life-long learning 


and to thrive personally. 


 


E-4 Social Skills Development - As a third component of the Ends Policy, the Board expects each 


student to develop the social skills to be a successful learner in a complex and rapidly changing world.  


Accordingly students will be able to: 


 


a. Share, negotiate solutions to problems, respect diversity and act assertively in support of their own 


learning in a manner that invites positive relationships. 


b. Develop a deep awareness of the factors that will guide their personal actions in regards to drug 


use, sexuality, respect of others, compassion for others, and honesty. 


c. Establish their capabilities of making decisions within and as a leader of groups. 


d. Demonstrate effective communication skills, be a flexible thinker and an effective team member 


within a group work/learning environment. 
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La Center School Board Ends Policies - Draft 


 
E-1 District Mission - The mission of the La Center School District is to create a supportive learning 


environment that empowers students to reach their fullest potential. We will do this in partnership with 


families, the community, and employees and students to create develop life-long learners who can 


adapt to thrive in a rapidly changing, more technologically advanced and diverse society. 


 
E-2 Academic Achievement - As the primary component of the district Ends Policy, the Board expects 


each student to acquire develop the academic awareness knowledge and cognitive capabilities to be 


a successful learner in a complex and rapidly changing world.  Accordingly students will be able to: 


 


a.   Read with comprehension, write with skill, and communicate effectively and responsibly in a variety of 


ways and settings (reading, writing, and communications). 


b.   Know Effectively integrate and apply the core concepts and principles of mathematics; social, 


physical, and life sciences; civics, history, geography; arts, health and fitness so as to support their 


specific learning pathway. 


c.   Think analytically, logically and creatively, and integrate experiences and knowledge to form reasoned 


judgments and solve problems (critical thinking). 


d.   Understand Connect the importance of work and how performance, effort, habits and decisions 


regarding school directly affect future learning opportunities within their specific career and 


educational opportunities pathway (work awareness and planning). 


 


E-3 Personal Skill Development - As a second component of the district Ends Policy, the Board 


expects each student to acquire develop the personal skills to be a successful learner in a complex and 


rapidly changing world.  Accordingly students will be able to: 


 


g. Be proficient in the application of Integrate current technology as part of their learning efforts. 


h. Be knowledgeable of Incorporate perspectives from other cultures and understand in a manner 


that allows deep exploration of global and economic issues. 


i. Experience personal pursuits such as music, art, drama or sports. 


j. Gain a financial awareness and understand the importance of personal fiscal responsibility. 


k. Participate in school and non-school community service activities that reflect their understanding 


of model selfless citizenship. 


l. Gain skills and knowledge in Connect how health, nutrition and physical fitness is essential to 


their efforts of life-long learning and to thrive personally. 


 


E-4 Social Skills Development - As a third component of the district Ends Policy, the Board expects 


each student to acquire develop the social skills to be a successful learner in a complex and rapidly 


changing world.  Accordingly students will be able to: 


 


e. Be able to sShare, negotiate solutions to problems, respect diversity and act assertively in support 


of their own learning in an appropriate manner that invites positive relationships. 


f. Have knowledge of Develop a deep awareness of the factors that will guide their decisions when 


making responsible individual choices: personal actions in regards to drug use, sexuality, respect 


of others, compassion for others, and honesty. 


g. Be Establish their capabilities of making decisions within and for as a leader of groups. 


h. Be highly Demonstrate effective communication skilleds, be a flexible thinker and an effective 


team member within a group work/learning environment. 
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Policy No. 3422 


Students 


STUDENT SPORTS — CONCUSSION AND HEAD INJURIES  


The board recognizes that concussions and head injuries are commonly reported injuries in 


children and adolescents who participate in sports and other recreational activities. The Board 


acknowledges the risk of catastrophic injuries or death are significant when a concussion or head 


injury is not properly evaluated and managed. Therefore, all competitive sport activities in the 


District will be identified by the administration.  


Consistent with Washington law, the District will utilize guidelines developed with the 


Washington Interscholastic Activities Association (WIAA) and other pertinent information and 


forms to inform and educate coaches, youth athletes, and their parents and/or guardians of the 


nature and risk of concussions or head injuries, including the dangers associated with continuing 


to play after a concussion or head injury.  


Annually, the district will distribute a head injury and concussion information sheet to all parents 


and guardians of student participants in competitive sport activities. The parent/guardian and 


student must return a signed acknowledgement indicating that they have reviewed and 


understand the information provided before the student participates in any covered activity. Until 


this acknowledgement form is returned and on file with the District, the student may not practice 


or compete.  


All coaches, including volunteers, will complete training as required in the District procedure. 


Additionally, all coaches of competitive sport activities will comply with WIAA guidelines for 


the management of head injuries and concussions.  


 


Cross References:  Policy 4260 Use of School Facilities  


 


Legal References:  RCW 28A.600  Students  


RCW 4.24.660  Liability of school districts under contract with youth 


programs.  


 


Management Resources: Policy News, August 2009 Concussion and Head Injuries Legislation  


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


La Center School District 


Adoption Date: TBD 
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Policy No. 3422 


Students 


Student Sports Concussion and Head Injuries  
 


Concussion and Head Injury Management in Student Sports  


A. Athletic Director or Administrator in Charge of Athletics Duties:  


1. Updating: Each spring, the athletic director, or the administrator in charge of athletics 


if there is no athletic director, shall review any changes that have been made in forms 


required for concussion and head injury management by consulting with the WIAA or 


the WIAA Web site. If there are any updated forms, they will be adopted and used for 


the upcoming school year.  


2. Identifying Sports: All sports offered at La Center School District are considered to 


be competitive sports.  


B. Coach Training: All coaches shall undergo training in head injury and concussion 


management at least once every two years by one of the following means: (1) through 


attendance at a WIAA or similar clock hour presentation which uses WIAA guidelines; or (2) 


by completing WIAA online training.  


C. Parent Information Sheet: On a yearly basis, a concussion and head injury information sheet 


shall be signed and returned by the youth athlete and the athlete's parent and/or guardian 


prior to the youth athlete's initiating practice or competition. This information sheet may be 


incorporated into the parent permission sheet, which allows students to participate in 


extracurricular athletics.  


D. Coach’s Responsibility: A youth athlete who is suspected of sustaining a concussion or head 


injury in a practice or game shall be immediately removed from play.  


E. Return to Play After Concussion or Head Injury: A student athlete who has been removed 


from play may not return to play until the athlete is evaluated by a licensed health care 


provider trained in the evaluation and management of concussion and receives written 


clearance to return to play from that health care provider. The health care provider may be a 


volunteer.  


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


Date: TBD 
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Policy No. 4260 
Community Relations 


USE OF SCHOOL FACILITIES 


The board subscribes to the belief that public schools are owned and operated by and for its 
patrons. The public is encouraged to use school facilities but shall be expected to reimburse the 
district for such use to insure that funds intended for education are not used for other purposes.  


The superintendent is authorized to establish procedures for use of school facilities, including 
rental rates, supervisory requirements, safety requirements, restrictions, and security. Those 
using school facilities shall maintain insurance for accident and liability covering persons using 
the district’s facilities under the sponsorship of the organization. For rental rate purposes, 
organizations seeking the use of school facilities have been divided into three categories: 


School or Child-related Groups or Other Government Agencies include those organizations 
whose main purpose is to promote the welfare of boys and girls or to provide members of the 
community access to government programs or opportunities for civic participation. Examples 
are: Scouts, Campfire, PTO, 4-H, city or county sponsored recreation groups, polling places, 
political caucuses and governmental groups. When facilities are used outside of regular school 
hours, or the district incurs extra utility, cleaning or supervision costs, a fee, to be established by 
the superintendent, shall be charged to recoup those costs. 


Nonprofit Groups includes those organizations which might wish to use school facilities for 
lectures, promotional activities, rallies, entertainment, college courses, or other activities for 
which public halls or commercial facilities generally are rented or owned. The district shall 
charge a rental rate in excess of costs incurred, except that such excess charges may be waived 
when a service club or other nonprofit group is raising funds for charitable purposes. To be 
granted this exception, the charitable organization must be recognized by the Philanthropic 
Division of the Better Business Bureau. Professional fund raisers representing charities must 
provide evidence that they are registered and bonded by the state of Washington. Such fund-
raisers must provide evidence that the charity will receive at least sixty (60) percent of the gross 
revenues received from the public prior to approval to use the facilities. Similar treatment may be 
granted public universities and colleges when offering college courses within the community or 
when any university/college is offering a course for staff at the request of the district. Nonprofit 
groups of the kind that in most communities have their own facilities (churches, lodges, veterans 
groups, granges, etc.) who wish to use district facilities on a regular, but temporary, basis may do 
so under this rental rate, but for no more than two years and may not average more than twelve 
hours of use per week. 


Commercial Enterprises include profit-making organizations and business-related enterprises. 
While the district would prefer these organizations use commercial or private facilities, facilities 
may be rented for nonregular use at the prevailing rate charged by commercial facilities in the 
area. 


District-sponsored activities, including curricular and co-curricular functions, retain first priority 
in use of facilities. Authorization for use of school facilities shall not be considered as 
endorsement of or approval of the activity group or organization nor for the purposes it 
represents.  
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Policy No. 4260 
Community Relations 


Legal References: RCW 28A.320.510 Night schools, summer schools, 
meetings, use of facilities 
for  


 RCW 28A.335.150 Permitting use and rental of 
play-grounds, athletic fields, 
or athletic facilities 


 RCW 28A.335.155 Use of buildings for youth 
programs — Limited 
immunity 


 
 AGO 1973 No. 26, Initiative No. 276 School districts — Use of 


school facilities for 
presentation of programs — 
Legislature — Elections 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


La Center School District: 


Adopted: December 12
th


 , 2006; Revised TBD 
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Policy No. 4260 
Community Relations 


Use of School Facilities 


Application for use of school facilities shall be made to the facilities coordinator. 


Professional fund raisers representing charities must provide evidence that the fund raiser:  


A. Is recognized by the Philanthropic Division of the Better Business Bureau; 


B. Is registered and bonded by the state of Washington; and 


C. Will give the charity at least sixty (60) percent of the gross revenues. 


Sponsoring organizations shall provide sufficient, competent adult and/ or special supervision, 
and the amount of adequate supervision shall be agreed upon at the time the authorization is 
issued. 


Alcoholic beverages and illegal drugs shall not be permitted in school facilities or on school 
property at any time. Tobacco use is prohibited in school facilities and on school property. 


All applicants for use of school facilities shall hold the district free and without harm from any 
loss or damage, liability or expense that may arise during or be caused in any way by such use or 
occupancy of school facilities. Also, in the event that property loss or damage is incurred during 
such use or occupancy, the amount of damage shall be decided by the superintendent and 
approved by the board and a bill for damages shall be presented to the group using or occupying 
the facilities during the time the loss or damage was sustained. 


All applicants for use of school facilities shall maintain accident and liability insurance for 
persons using district facilities under the applicant’s sponsorship in an amount not less than 
$50,000 due to bodily injury or death of one person or at least $100,000 due to bodily injury or 
death of two or more persons in any incident. If use of the district’s facilities is to be ongoing, 
the applicant shall provide evidence to the district once every thirty days that the insurance 
remains in effect. 


All applicants are required to complete appropriate documentation regarding concussion 


training if any athletic activities are part of the facility use request. 


The superintendent possesses the authority to make the decision on use of school facilities by a 
group. The group may appeal such decision to the board. 


Because of the value of district's playing fields to the community's total recreational opportunity, 
the fields may be used by all residents. The use must be appropriate and compatible with each 
play field and its surrounding area. Such use shall not result in destruction, damages, or undue 
wear or pose a hazard to children or others. Activities which endanger others or cause damage to 
fields and lawns are restricted. Should damage to fields and lawns occur, the superintendent shall 
make reasonable effort to obtain restitution for the damage. 
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Policy No. 4260 
Community Relations 


Date: December 12
th


 , 2006; Revised TBD 


 


 


 


LA CENTER SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 101 


 


ASSURANCE OF COMPLIANCE STATEMENT FOR HB 1824, 


YOUTH SPORTS-HEAD INJURY POLICIES 
  
HB 1824, otherwise known as the Zachery Lystedt Law, was signed into law on  
May 14, 2009.  It requires, as of July 26, 2009, that additional steps be taken 
regarding concussions in school athletic programs and non-profit athletic groups 
using school district facilities.  
  
Accordingly, all non-profit youth organizations using school facilities shall:  
  


1. Provide the school with written proof of insurance covering their youth 
athletes with limits required by the law; and,  
 


2. All coaches, players and parents of youth teams shall have similar 
training as outlined for school coaches, players and parents (information 
available at http://www.wiaa.com/) prior to the start of any practice; and, 


 
3. The non-profit youth groups shall submit a statement of compliance with 


the insurance coverage and required head injury trainings prior to 
receiving access to school facilities.  


  
  
STATEMENT OF COMPLIANCE  
  
I, __________________________________, as an authorized representative of   
  
_______________________________________, as a private non-profit youth 
sports group, do hereby verify by my signature that we are in full compliance with 
all criteria as specified above.  
  
  
______________________________________    _________________  
Representative’s signature                         Date  
 


 








La Center School Board Self-assessment - Sept 09


1= Failing    2=Poor    3=Satisfactory    4=Good    5=Commendable
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Jo
h
n                    General Meeting Behavior


4.6 4 5 5 5 4 The Board followed its agendas and did not allow itself to get sidetracked.


5.0 5 5 5 5 5 The agendas were well planned to focus on the real work of the Board.


4.4 4 4 5 5 4 The meetings proceeded without interruptions or distractions.


5.0 5 5 5 5 5 The Board’s deliberations and decision-making processes were public.


4.8 4 5 5 5 5 Participation was balanced. All participated; no one dominated.


4.6 4 5 5 4 5 Members listened attentively, avoiding side conversations.


5.0 5 5 5 5 5 Work was conducted in an atmosphere of trust and openness.


4.8 5 5 5 5 4 Meeting participants treated each other with respect and courtesy.
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Jo
h
n                 Governance Principles Review


Y Y Y Y Y Board actions occur at the policy level rather than at the operational level.


Y Y Y Y Y The Board reviews policy about each topic before discussing that issue.


Y N/AN/A Y Y In writing additional policies, the Board starts with a broad statement and becomes more 


detailed in a logical and disciplined sequence.


Y Y Y Y Y The Board minimizes Board meeting time monitoring past performance.


Y Y Y Y Y The Board routinely dedicates time to reviewing/improving its own process.


Y Y Y Y Y The Board clarifies priorities/values when considering potential outcomes, beneficiaries, and 


costs of outcomes.
Y Y Y Y Y The Board follows an annual calendar based on a plan for doing its work.


Y Y Y Y Y The Board Chair helps the Board efficiently conduct its meeting.


Y Y Y Y Y The Board spends most of its time deliberating issues, defining and clarifying its vision, and 


linking with its community, as opposed to “fixing things.”


Y Y Y Y Y The Board supports the Superintendent in any reasonable interpretation of its policy.
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Jo
h
n                                 Overall


4.8 5 5 5 5 4 Mark the number that corresponds with your evaluation of the meetings in the previous quarter.







Mark the number that corresponds with your evaluation of the meetings in the previous quarter.





